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Summer 2016

Dear Parents and Guardians:
I hope your summer is going well and you are taking advantage of the remaining days of the summer recess. I am writing to update you on our opening procedures at P.S. 42.  
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We’re looking forward to our opening day on Thursday, September 8, 2016.  On opening day, students in Grades 2-5 will line up in our schoolyard by 8:15 A.M. Your child should be aware of his/her ATS Class Code. If you do not have your child’s ATS code, please contact Mrs. Sarno, our Parent Coordinator, by phone or email at dsarno2@schools nyc.gov.  Staff members stationed at the schoolyard gates will help students find their line-up places. As a parent, I know the importance of being part of the “first day of school” experience, but please understand that I will be asking parents/guardians to leave the yard so that we can safely begin our journey for the new school year. 

- Parents/guardians may escort Kindergarten and Pre-Kindergarten students directly to their classrooms in 

  the Main Building for the first day.  

- Parents/guardians may escort Grade 1 students directly to their Annex classrooms. Please enter through 

  the schoolyard back door to the Annex for the first day.

- Beginning on the second day of school, Friday September 9th, for safety and security reasons, we will   

  begin to line-up indoors.  Parents of students in grades 3,4, and 5, please escort students to the Main 

  entrance. Students in grades 1 and 2 should be escorted to the back door of the Annex (Exit Door #2)

- Staff members will meet students at the entrance of both buildings.  Parents will not be permitted to pass

  the gate of the Main building or the doorway to the Annex entry.

-Our Stop, Drop and Go will begin on Friday, September 9th.

In case of inclement weather, the following plan will be in place:

  - Parents/guardians will escort Grade 1 students to their Annex classrooms (enter through main door of Annex building) 
  - Grade 2 students will meet at their class tables in the Annex Lunchroom (enter through back door of Annex building).
  - Grades 3, 4 and 5 students will line up in the Main Building Gymnasium.

Please be advised that for safety reasons, parents/guardians may not accompany Grade 2-5 students to the Annex Lunchroom or Main Building environment. Staff members will meet students at the entrance doors of both buildings, and escort them to their appropriate locations.

Grades 1 – 5 will be dismissed at 2:35PM at the following exits.  Please familiarize yourself with your child’s dismissal exit.  All exterior doors will be labeled accordingly.

GRADE 1     EXIT 1A    ANNEX MAIN DOOR – (Augusta Avenue)

GRADE 2     EXIT 4A    ANNEX BACK DOOR - (Closest to the small play yard)

GRADE 3     EXIT 4      MAIN DOOR – (Genesee Avenue)

GRADE 4     EXIT 1     (Genesee Avenue - door closest to the large schoolyard)

GRADE 5     EXIT 3     (Genesee and Wainwright Avenue – door closest to flagpole)

We’re excited about new beginnings and the new school year, and we look forward to seeing you and greeting our students on Thursday, September 8, 2016. If you have any questions or inquiries, please contact our Parent Coordinator, Mrs. Sarno, at dsarno2@schools.nyc.gov. Enjoy your summer and take advantage of the opportunity to be with your children.

Sincerely,

Brian P. Sharkey 

Principal
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